## FRIENDS OF MINERALOGY-COLORADO CHAPTER Newsletter-December 1983

NOTICE.

Annual dues of \$10.00 should be sent to: Barbara Muntyan 6978 Wapiti Court, Boulder, Colo. 80301

Friends of Mineralogy bimonthly meeting: Jan. 12, 1984

7:30 pm, Denver Museum of Natural History

enter through side door on the north side of the building; the guard will admit FM members and direct them to the meeting room, which is near the snack bar on the 3rd floor.

Our program will feature Jack Murphy and Bob Cobban, who will show slides and discuss "Visits to Some Old Colorado Mineral Localities". Jack and Bob have been making trips to a large number of "old" Colorado localities and mining districts within the past year, as part of their effort in gathering information for the Minerals of Colorado Update. They have been reexamining old localities, collecting samples of material which may not be represented in current collections, and rechecking and verifying some dubious reported mineral occurrences. Their talk will include areas in the Wet Mountains, the San Juans, the Gunnison area, and Grand Junction/Colorado Plateau area.

Notes from Friends of Mineralogy, Inc.: during the 1984 Tucson Show, the annual membership meeting of FM will be held at 10:30 am Saturday morning, Feb. 11, in the Greenlee Room. The FM Board of Directors meeting, for those who are on the national FM board or who wish to attend as observers, will be a breakfast meeting at 8:00 am in the Santa Rita Hotel on Friday, Feb.10.

The 6th FM-MSA Symposium, "Minerals of Mexico", will be a one-day symposium held on Sunday, Feb. 12, 1984 at the Tucson Show. The symposium will be open to all persons who wish to attend any or all of the lectures, without any registration fee.

The new Board of Directors and Officers of FMCC met Dec.21,1983 and discussed programs and activities for 1984. Topics to be discussed with the membership include another auction (May?) and summer field trips, and our annual symposium in September.

On behalf of the FMCC membership a special thanks goes to Joe Taggart our past President for 2 years for outstanding service, and also to Dan Kile who organized and managed both the auction and symposium in 1983.

1984 Board of Directors and Officers:
President- Pete Modreski
Vice President- Tom Michalski
Treasurer- Barbara Muntyan
Secretary- Jack Murphy
Board member- Steve Brighton
Board member- Mark Jacobson

Board member- Jim Hurlbut

Jan. 12,
March 8,
May 10,
July 12,(?)
Sept.20,
Nov. 8,

1984 meetings

Board of Directors meeting at 6:pm the Monday before the regular meeting.